City of Three Way

Minutes of the Board of Mayor and Aldermen

Minutes, February 3, 2025              Approval Date, March 10, 2025
· Prayer





· Pledge to the American Flag

· Call to Order
· Roll Call




All elected officials were present.  In attendance were 





David Turner, Danny Wade, Franca Young, Susan 





Rogers, and Jay Bush  
· Others Present



27
· Minutes
Mayor Turner asked for a motion to dispense with the reading of minutes from the 1/6/25 board meeting and the 1/21/25 special called meeting.  Alderman Young moved to accept the 1/6/25 minutes as presented and Alderman Wade seconded the motion.  Alderman Wade moved to accept the 1/21/25 minutes as presented and Alderman Young seconded the motion – all were in favor, motions passed. 
· Treasurer’s Report 


Susan Rogers
· Communications From The People
· There were no communications from the people.

· Communications From the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
· Mayor Turner opened the public hearing for agenda item 6.1 Revised Development Plan for Winchester Place Section 3, and announced that the Three Way Planning Commission approved developer Lee Godfrey’s revised plan with RM1/PRD zoning.  Members of the audience said it was their understanding that the Board of Mayor and Aldermen have the authority to vote to reinstate the original plans back to RM1 and remove the PRD overlay.  Alderman Wade asked City Attorney Jay Bush to get clarification on what the Board can do and moved to table agenda item 6.2 Board of Mayor and Aldermen Consideration for Approval for a Revised Development Plan for Winchester Place Section 3.  Alderman Young seconded the motion.  A special called meeting to revisit agenda item 6.2 was scheduled for Tuesday, February 18, 2025 at 7:00 pm.  Mayor Turner closed the public hearing.
· Mayor Turner announced that the March 3 board meeting fell on the same date as the TML Conference in Nashville.  The March board meeting was rescheduled for March 10.
· Mayor Turner reported on the Pine Hill Park Expansion Project.  The next meeting with Wold AE and Lashlee-Rich is scheduled for February 12, 2025.  Wold AE will present the final plans at the February meeting and pending any last minute changes, Lashlee-Rich will be ready to take over and start the bids for the project.  The target is to start moving dirt in early spring.
· Mayor Turner read the Madison Co. Sheriff Patrol Activity Reports for January 2025 and announced that copies for the public were on the back table. He thanked Deputy Reynolds for providing security at the meeting and for his service to the community.
· Adjourn
· Alderman Wade motioned to adjourn the meeting and Alderman Young did second. All were in favor, motion did carry.
· Next meeting held          
· Monday, March 10
Minutes recorded by Susan Rogers
